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Ladies and Gentlemen, 
 
We would like to inform you about the change of the terminals of our transformers: 
 
DESCRIPTION OF THE CHANGE  
Due to product developments, the transformer terminal block with the cage clamp technology will be replaced by a new 
terminal block with the PUSH-IN method in the future. 
 
With the introduction of this new connection technology for the transformer sector, the color scheme of the terminal 
blocks will also change. With the introduction of the push-in terminal, only black terminal blocks will be attached to the 
transformers. 
 
PARTS 
Both transformers from the following standard series and the customer-specific solutions assigned to the series are 
affected by this change:  
 
- USTE 
- STE 
- STEU 

Date of announcement August 29, 2022 
Scheduled date of change from November 1, 2022 
Productgroup Transformer 
Existing inventory can still be used (x) yes      (  ) no 
Mixing of inventory approved (x) yes      (  ) no 

Issued by Andreas Reinhardt 
Head of Transformer Development 
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